
Message from Head teacher: Well it’s the second half of the Spring Term yet it still feels very much like winter. The 
forecast for next week is particularly cold/freezing! Please can you all ensure that your children are wearing a full winter coat 
with hat, scarves and gloves/mittens if possible. Today I was on duty and we still have children wearing just waterproof coats 
or gilets. This is NOT suitable for these temperatures. Also please make sure tights/socks are grey, black or white and no 
leggings.

Head Lice 
There is a head lice issue again in school 
(particularly in Class Lynher). Please can 
we ask that all parents/carers do a head lice 
check this weekend to stop the spread of 
head lice.  If we notice your child has a 
persistent problem with head lice, as part of 
our duty of care we will approach you in 
confidence to support you in resolving the 
issue. 
 
Circus Classes 
Please see reverse of newsletter for 
information about circus classes running at 
the Barrow Centre, Mt Edgcumbe.  

Dates For Your Diary 

23rd February 2018 CAWSAND 
TORPOINT 
CORNWALL 
PL10 1LR 
 
Tel: 01752 822502 
 
 
Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk 
Website:  www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk 

Chartwells Menu Changes: 
Thursday 1st March - World Book Day: 

The Twits Spaghetti Bolognaise or  
The Gruffalo’s Cheese & Tomato Pizza 

~ 
Served with Hagrid’s Potato Wedges, The 

Princess’s Peas and The Hungry Caterpillar’s 
Salad 

~ 
Elsa’s Frozen Ice Cream 

 
Monday 5th March - St Pirans’ Day: 

Traditional Steak Pasty or Cheese & Onion 
Pasty (Jacket Potatoes available on request).  

~ 
Ice Cream Tub 

 
Fourlanesend School Dinners 
In September we warmly welcomed Emma to our 
team as cook for Chartwells. We have been 
delighted with the quality of  the meals and on 
average our take up for school meals is 80 children 
per day. Dinners are £2.30 per day. Chartwells offer 
a deal where if you have a school dinner every day 
in the week you only pay for 4 - £9.20! As well as 
the usual menu choices, there are jacket potatoes 
available with toppings and a salad bar daily. You 
do not need to book in advance. 
 
Arts Week 
This week was Arts week. Thank you to artists from 
the local community for coming in and helping us 
create new signs for our doors. Also thanks to Lottie 
& Helena’s mum for coming in and talking to us 
about her career in the Royal Marine Band Service.  
Instead of Celebration assembly, the whole school 
shared the results of their Arts week with each 
other. From this, we will produce a film to go on our 
website alongside our other films such as ‘The 
Making of Carmen’.  
 

 
 

Fourlanesend Community Primary School 

Class News 
Class Lynher - 
Music: We have been playing Twinkle Twinkle 
Little Star and Mary Had a Little Lamb on the 
glockenspiels and hand bells.  
Art: We have chosen and painted 3  
Chinese symbols and a Chinese blossom tree to 
celebrate Chinese New Year.  
Dance: We have been having a dance off! We 
had to make up a dance on the spot with a  
partner.  
Drama: We have been improvising a story as a 
whole class. We have also been doing some 
role play about our book ‘Oranges in No Man’s 
Land’.  
Performance: We are playing the hand bells to 
the rest of the school this afternoon and showing 
them our drama games, as well as our dance 
off!  By Riley & Evie  
 
Class Tamar -   
Art: we have drawing people in the style of  
Julian Opie. We worked with local artists to  
create door signs for our classrooms. Each 
classroom now reflects a different school value.  
Dance: We have made up a dragon slayer 
dance and have been learning about the dragon 
slayer in English.  
Music: We learnt some body percussion with 
Mrs Illingworth.  
Drama: We have been orally retelling the battle 
scene using expression.  
By Felix, Joe & Grace  
 
Class Cremyll (Yr 2) -  
Music: We listened to different styles of music 
and talked about which we enjoyed most.  
Drama & Dance: During the week we learnt the 
Chinese New Year race story, acted it out and 
created dances for the different animals. 
Art: We looked at old and modern Chinese art 
then designed our own in the same style.  
Performance: We are acting out the race story 
and performing our animal dances. By Chloe  
 
Class Yr 1 & Plym (FS) -   
Music & Dance: We have been listening to  
Chinese music and made up a Chinese dance 
using lanterns, fans and a Chinese dragon.  
Art: We have made lanterns, fans and a Chinese 
dragon to use in our dance. We have also been 
doing some Chinese number writing.  
Drama: We have been doing freeze  
framing on emotions and also acting out fairy 
tales.  
Performance: We are performing our Chinese 
dance. By Marcus & Neve  
 
 

Thurs 1st March - World Book Day 
(Dress as a book character who inspires 
you).  
 
Weds 7th Mar - Parents evening.  
 
Fri 23rd Mar - Sports Relief Dodgeball 
Tournament (Wear sports kit to school, £1 
donation). 
 
Thurs 29th Mar - Last day of term and 
Easter Celebration at Church on the 
Rock, 10am. Easter Bonnet theme:  ‘What 
I’d like to be’.  
 
Fri 30th Mar - Fri 13th Apr -  
Easter holiday.  
 
Mon 16th Apr - Back to school.  
 
Weds 25th Apr - Class photos.  
 
Fri 25th May - Last day before half term 
break.  
 
Mon 28th May - Fri 1st June - Half term.  
 
Mon 4th June - Inset day. 
 
Tues 5th June - Back to school.  
 
Fri 20th July - Last day of term.  
 
Tues 4th Sept - Inset day.  
 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB AT  
FUNKY MONKEYS 

Please contact Sue on the following to 
book a place for your child :  
Tel: 822287/823859 or  
Email: sue@wringford.co.uk 

 
Birthdays Next Week 

 
Amelia  


